
 

        School Liaison Officer Newsletter for Wright-Patterson Air Force Base 

April is the Month of  the Military Child and Child Abuse 
Awareness  
During the month of April, Wright-Patterson and Community 
Education Partners teamed together to let military school aged 
children know they are appreciated for their sacrifices and 
various ways they serve and support our Country. 
 
 

On April 10, students at Beverly Gardens Elementary 
School in Mad River School District were treated to 
new toys designed to promote playful and 
cooperative learning. The toys, called "Rigamajig" 
were made possible through the KaBoom Grant 
funded by Carmax in Dayton. In addition, Health 
Promotion's Coordinator Michael Papio coordinated 
an event on 13 Apr at the base Commissary, where 
representatives from Wright-Patterson's Family 
Advocacy Program, School Liaison, and Nutritional 
Medicine Clinic shared information  about good 
nutrition, resources to help keep children safe and 
information about educational programming in the 
local area. 
 

To help increase awareness about Child 
Abuse Awareness Month, Family 
Advocacy Program staff are teaming 
with other base organizations to conduct 
activities throughout the month of April. 
Activities will include Information Tables 

with educational materials about child abuse and 
preventative measures; Family Advocacy staff will 
combine efforts with the Force Support Squadron to 
create Pinwheel Gardens, with the help of school 
aged children. The pinwheel is the national symbol for 
child abuse prevention through the Pinwheels for 
Prevention Organization; A Child Abuse Prevention 
and Alcohol Awareness Walk hosted by ADAPT and 
Family Advocacy is planned; and a Build a Tree 
Competition, as the blue ribbon is the international 
sign for child abuse prevention.  

APRIL 2018 



STEM 3.14 Fest 
The Prairies Youth Program hosted the "STEM 3.14 Fest" on 14 March at Wright-
Patterson's School-aged Facility. As shown in the photos, this event proved to be a great 
time for more 94 students, and base and community education partners who provided 
materials and instruction. Staff from base Civil Engineering, Air Force Research 
Laboratory, Montgomery County Library, Boonshoft Museum of Discovery, and the 4H 
Club presented hands-on activities for the youth. The students learned about robots, 
DNA, energy efficiency, 3D printing, smoothie bikes, and electrical circuits as part of the 
STEM learning. 
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Informational websites that might be helpful: 
 

 Wright‐Patt School Liaison Office web site  
 www.wpafb.af.mil/units/ids/index.asp  
 MilitaryHomefront web site  
http://www.militaryhomefront.dod.mil/  
 Federal Impact Aid Program web site  
www.ed.gov/about/offices/list/oese/impactaid  
 

 Interstate Compact web site  
www.mic3.net  
 Airman and Family Readiness Center web site  
www.wpafb.af.mil.afrf/index.asp 
 Values For A Lifetime web site 
www.valuesforalifetime.com  
 School Liaison Officer Website        
www.wpafb.af.mil/units/ids/index.asp 



Kick Butts Day 
Approximately 60 youth from School Age and the Preteen/Teen Center attended the 21 
March "Kick Butts Day" on base, where they learned about the dangers of using tobacco 
products, vaping, and the importance of maintaining a healthy lifestyle. Health 
Promotions Coordinator Michael Papio organized the  activities and presentations to 
include staff from the Pediatric Clinic,  School Liaison Program, Fitness Staff, Nutritional 
Medicine and  representatives from the  Mental Health Clinic. 
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General Henry H. Arnold Education Grant 

PROSPECTIVE AIR FORCE DEPENDENT STUDENTS: 
THE GRANT APPLICATIONS FOR THE 2018-2019 

ACADEMIC YEAR ARE NOW AVAILABLE. 

The General Henry H. Arnold Education Grant 
program is the centerpiece of AFAS education 
support. The application process for the Arnold 
Education Grant serves as the platform for other 
key education support opportunities at the 
Society. 

The Arnold Education Grant is competitive in its 
needs-based selection criteria and is uniquely 
tailored to recognize the proper weighing of 
family income and education costs. 

Grants ranging from $500 to $4,000 are 
awarded to eligible Air Force dependents each year. The specific amount awarded 
correlates to a student’s particular level of financial need. 

A unique feature to this program – each grant awarded carries the name of an 
individual or organization exemplifying service to the USAF, and that biographical 
information is sent to each grant recipient. See a full listing of named Arnold Education 
Grants. 

Eligibility 

AFAS education support is available to dependent sons and daughters of active duty, 
Title 10 Reservists on extended active duty, Title 32 Guard performing full-time active 
duty, retired, retired Reserve and deceased Air Force members, as well as spouses of 
active duty and Title 10 Reservists, and widows/widowers. 

The Air Force Aid Society’s Education Grant season is open for eligible Air Force 
dependents.  For more information, please go to the following link:  https://
www.afas.org/general-henry-h-arnold-education-grant/  
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Application for FY 2018 DoDEA Grants to Military-Connected Local Educational 
Agencies for Academic and Support Programs (MCASP)  
The Broad Agency Announcement for the FY18 DoDEA Grants to Military-
Connected Local Educational Agencies for Academic and Support Programs 
(MCASP) is now available on www.grants.gov. https://www.grants.gov/web/
grants/search-grants.html?keywords=HE1254-18-R-9999 
 
To advance the lives of our military-connected students, DoDEA relies on one 
true vision: "Excellence in Education for Every Student, Every Day, 
Everywhere."  The grant program beautifully showcases this vision in so many 
ways.  Through our grant program we are building partnerships with public 
schools and other community organizations that will help military connected 
students be college and career ready.   With resources, we can empower 
students to work toward clear, consistent and high-reaching goals and exceed 
learning expectations in order to graduate with a rich, rigorous and well-
rounded education.  The continuity of College and Career Ready Standards 
as a priority for this year's grant competition offers rich academic 
development.  The goal of our grant program is ensure that all military 
children have access to quality educational opportunities.  In DoDEA, we 
believe that we share the same responsibility and commitment to educate all 
military connected children, prepare them for their future, and to celebrate 
their successes along the way.  If your local school district has questions 
regarding the Grants Announcement, they are encouraged to contact DoDEA 
directly at grants@hq.dodea.edu. If you have questions, please email 
grants@hq.dodea.edu.  
 
These grants are specifically for public school districts only and federal 
employees are excluded from eligibility or assisting a school district with their 
grant application. Persons with questions can send an email to:  
grants@hq.dodea.edu. 
 
Applications are due Wednesday, May 2, 2018 
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